CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

March 23, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Johnson
STAFF PRESENT: Police Chief Hofmann, Fire Chief Batalis, Streets and Solid Waste Director Lotts, Building Inspector Kopetsky and Executive Assistant Rafala were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on March 9, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Police Chief Hofmann requested approval of an agreement for professional services between Testing for Public Safety, LLC doing business as The Institute for Public Safety Personnel (TPS) and the City of Lawrence Police Department.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.

Streets and Solid Waste Director Lotts requested approval of a contract with Edwards Electrical & Mechanical for an on-call service contract.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Executive Assistant Rafala requested approval of a contract with Goodwill Commercial Services for janitorial services.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Aaron McGee – 6602 Sunnyside Road Appeal

Mr. McGee discussed the stop work orders and the appeal of the fines.  Executive Assistant Rafala
discussed the appeal from Aaron McGee for fines imposed at 6602 Sunnyside Road ($750).  Following a discussion, that included Mr. McGee and Executive Assistant Rafala, Mr. Forcum moved to waive the fines ($750).  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Mr. Forcum moved to cancel the hearing scheduled on April 13, 2017 for Hoosier Contractors.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
